
June 17, 2025 

 

Dear Majority Leader Thune, Speaker Johnson, Leader Schumer, and Leader Jeffries, 

We write to express our strong opposition to any efforts to limit longstanding state and local 
authority to protect people, animals, and the environment by regulating pesticides. As Congress 
considers legislation related to agriculture, including the reauthorization of the Farm Bill, we 
urge you to ensure that state, county, and local governments retain the right to protect their 
communities and set policies that best suit our local needs. 

The Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and Rodenticide Act (FIFRA) establishes the authority of the 
Environmental Protection Agency to oversee the registration, distribution, sale, and use of 
pesticides in the United States. Congress has long considered FIFRA to set a federal floor for 
pesticide policy, and under FIFRA, state, county, and local governments possess authority to 
enact supplementary standards. Hundreds of towns and cities have adopted laws and 
ordinances related to pesticide safety. These include laws to restrict pesticide use near schools, 
parks, and playgrounds, protect drinking water supplies and wildlife, provide consumers with 
adequate information to make informed decisions about use and exposure, and equip workers 
with information and tools to minimize occupational risk. 

The Supreme Court has ruled that democratically elected local governments hold the power to 
address the specific needs of their communities. State and local governments are often best 
positioned to respond quickly to emerging risks within our communities, and proposals to 
weaken our ability to respond could have a significant impact on public safety. 

These efforts to limit states from enacting and enforcing supplemental requirements for 
warnings or other information would deprive consumers of vital information in the public interest. 
Efforts at the state level include additional language warning requirements and information 
related to antidotes in the case of injury or accident.  

As Congress continues its work in the 119th Congress, we urge you to reject any harmful 
pesticide policy riders that would diminish local authority. Thank you for your consideration of 
this request. 

 

Sincerely, 

Representative Sarah Liguori, Legislative District 5, Arizona 
Senator Lauren Kuby, Legislative District 8, Arizona 
Mayor Larry Agran, Irvine, California 
Councilmember Melanie Potyondy, Fort Collins, Colorado 
Councilmember Tricia Canonico, Fort Collins, Colorado 
Colorado House Majority Leader Monica Duran, House District 23, Colorado 



Representative Emily Sirota, House District 9, Colorado 
Representative Amy Paschal, House District 18, Colorado 
Representative Tammy Story, House District 25, Colorado 
Representative Brianna Titone, House District 27, Colorado 
Representative Sheila Lieder, House District 28, Colorado 
Representative Lorena Garcia, House District 35, Colorado 
Representative Chad Clifford, House District 37, Colorado 
Representative Naquetta Ricks, House District 40, Colorado 
Representative Mandy Lindsay, House District 42, Colorado 
Representative Lesley Smith, House District 49, Colorado 
Senator Cathy Kipp, Senate District 14, Colorado 
Senator Katie Wallace, Senate District 17, Colorado 
Senator Lisa Cutter, Senate District 20, Colorado 
Representative Sean Boeger, House District 15, Connecticut 
Representative Rebecca Martinez, House District 22, Connecticut 
Representative Mitch Bolinsky, House District 106, Connecticut 
Representative Joseph P. Gresko, House District 121, Connecticut 
Representative Anne Hughes, House District 135, Connecticut  
Representative Kenneth Gucker, House District 138, Connecticut 
Commissioner Josh Jacobson, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 1E, District of Columbia 
Representative Anna V. Eskamani, PhD, House District 42, Florida 
Representative Rita Harris, House District 44, Florida 
Chairwoman Henry County Board of Commissioners Carlotta Harrell, McDonough, Georgia  
Mayor Anthony S. Ford, City of Stockbridge, Georgia 
Representative Gabriel Sanchez, House District 42, Georgia 
Representative Kim Schofield, House District 63, Georgia 
Representative Sandra G Scott, House District 76, Georgia 
Representative Ruwa Romman, House District 97, Georgia 
Representative Marvin Lim, House District 98, Georgia 
Representative Terez Amato, House District 11, Hawaii 
Representative Tina Nakada Grandinetti, House District 20, Hawaii 
Senator Mike Gabbard, Senate District 21, Hawaii 
Senator James Ruchti, Senate District 29, Idaho 
Council Member Eleanor Revelle, Evanston, Illinois 
Representative Margaret Croke, House District 12, Illinois 
Representative Theresa Mah, House District 24, Illinois 
Senator Sara Feigenholtz, District 6, Illinois 
Senator Rachel Ventura, District 43, Illinois 
Representative Victoria Garcia Wilburn, House District 32, Indiana 
Representative Alex Burton, House District 77, Indiana 
Representative Daniel Grossberg, House District 30, Kentucky 
Representative Mary Lou Marzian, House District 41, Kentucky 
Representative Gary Friedmann, District 14, Maine 
Representative Amy Roeder, District 23, Maine 



Representative Bill Pluecker, District 44, Maine 
Delegate Linda Foley, District 15, Maryland 
Delegate Joseline A. Peña-Melnyk, District 21, Maryland 
Delegate Dylan Behler, District 30A, Maryland 
Delegate Sean A. Stinnett, District 41, Maryland 
Delegate Sheila Ruth, District 44B, Maryland 
Senator Karen Lewis Young, District 3, Maryland 
Senator Shelly Hettleman, District 11, Maryland 
Senator Brian J Feldman, District 15, Maryland 
Representative Lindsay Sabadosa, 1st Hampshire, Massachusetts 
Representative Sean Garballey, Arlington and Medford, Massachusetts 
Representative Laurie Pohutsky, District 17, Michigan 
Representative Jason Morgan, District 23, Michigan 
Representative Carrie A Rheingans, District 47, Michigan 
County Commissioner Michelle Clasen, District 5, Washington County, Minnesota 
Representative Kristi Pursell District 58A, Minnesota 
Representative Sydney Jordan, District 60A, Minnesota 
Representative Katie Jones, District 61A, Minnesota 
Representative Kaohly Her, District 64A, Minnesota 
Senator Hillman Frazier, Senate District 27, Mississippi 
Representative Gregg Bush, District 50, Missouri 
Senator Tracy McCreery, District 24, Missouri 
Representative Peter Strand, House District 63, Montana 
Representative Bob Carter, House District 96, Montana 
Senator Ellie Boldman, District 45, Missoula, Montana 
Assembly Member Howard Watts, District 15, Nevada 
Representative Brian Sullivan, Sullivan District 1, New Hampshire 
Representative Marc W. Plamondon, District 3, Nashua Ward 4, New Hampshire 
Representative Heath Howard, Strafford District 4, New Hampshire 
Representative Jessica LaMontagne, Dover District 5, New Hampshire 
Representative Carry Spier, Hillsborough District 6, New Hampshire 
Representative Terri O'Rorke, Cheshire District 7, New Hampshire 
Representative David Meuse, Rockingham District 37, New Hampshire 
Representative Erin Kerwin, Hillsborough District 40, New Hampshire 
Assemblyman Clinton Calabrese, District 36, New Jersey 
Mayor Alan Webber, Santa Fe, New Mexico 
Representative Andrea Romero, District 46, New Mexico  
Senator Heather Berghmans, District 15, New Mexico 
Senate President Pro Tem Mimi Stewart, District 17, New Mexico 
Senator Natalie Figueroa, District 18, New Mexico 
Senator Harold Pope Jr., District 23, New Mexico 
Assembly Member Harvey Epstein, District 74, New York 
Mayor Sarah Bauer, Larchmont, New York 
Trustee Brigid Brennan, Village of Larchmont, New York 



Elected Supervisor of New Hanover Soil & Water Conservation District, Evan Folds, New 
Hanover County, North Carolina 
Mayor Barbara M. Foushee, Carrboro, North Carolina 
Representative Julie von Haefen, House District 36, North Carolina 
Representative Pricey Harrison, House District 61, North Carolina 
Senator Michael K Garrett, District 27, North Carolina 
Representative Lisa Finley-DeVille, District 4A, Mandaree, North Dakota 
Senate Minority Leader Kathy Hogan, District 21, North Dakota 
Senator Tim Mathern, Senate District 11, North Dakota 
Councilperson Dale Miller, Cuyahoga County, Ohio 
City Councilor Adam Khosroabadi, Milwaukie, Oregon 
Representative Mark Gamba, House District 41, Oregon 
Senator Neron Misslin, Senate District 13, Oregon 
Representative Lindsay Powell, House District 21, Pennsylvania 
Representative Greg Vitali, House District 166, Pennsylvania 
Representative Rebecca Kislak, House District 4, Rhode Island 
Representative Jennifer A. Stewart, House District 59, Rhode Island 
Representative Jennifer S Boylan, House District 66, Rhode Island 
Representative Lauren Carson, House District 75, Rhode Island 
Senator Liz Larson, Senate District 10, South Dakota 
Mayor Pro Tem Emily E. Kirchner, Fredericksburg, Texas 
City Councilor Gene Bergman, Ward 2, Burlington, Vermont 
Representative Amy Sheldon, Addison 1/Middlebury District, Vermont 
Representative Barbara Rachelson, Chittenden District 14, Vermont 
Representative Kate Nugent, Chittenden District 10, Vermont 
Representative Michelle Bos-Lun, Windham 3 District, Vermont 
Senator Anne Watson, Washington District, Vermont 
Delegate Elizabeth Bennett-Parker, House District 5, Virginia 
Senator Saddam Salim, Senate District 37, Virginia 
County Councilmember Megan Dunn, Snohomish County, District 2, Washington 
Representative Cindy Ryu, District 32, Washington 
Senator Deborah Krishnadasan, Senate District 26, Washington 
Senator Liz Lovelett, Senate District 40, Washington 
Senator Manka Dhingra, Senate District 45, Washington 


